

ADDRESS I 45 Knighton Road, Hamilton, 3216

PHONE I (07) 856 5399

FAX / ANSWERPHONE I (07) 856 5393

WEBSITE I www.kns.ac.nz

PRINCIPAL I Andrew Campbell PGDip. Org. Behaviour, B.Ed., Dip.T.

13 February, 2025

Dear parents/caregivers,

Your child has shown an interest in auditioning for our **Showquest** performance this year. The auditions will be held next week in a large group setting. The children will be performing a '**Just Dance**' routine https://youtu.be/JHRXcBlzGaY?si=oMf3F6Y0a7PgJMxf - it will be shown on the screen. It may help your child if they practise at home. Your child should also let us know if they are able to perform any acrobatics and be prepared to demonstrate their skills.

Please be aware that, if your child is selected as a performer, the time commitment to rehearsals grows as the performance date gets closer. Due to our deadline, rehearsals will need to be a priority during break times.

The main performance will be on the evening of 26 June and will be at Globox Arena, in the night. It is a ticketed event which will cost if you choose to be in the audience. It will be filmed and we will endeavour to perform a smaller version at school. If you would prefer that your child not audition please have a talk with them. Ms A and Mrs Gardener Ward will be making the selections and their decisions are final.

If your child is selected, more information will come home about Showquest, rehearsal commitments with a commitment agreement for both yourself and your child to sign.

We are very excited about having **Showquest** back at **Knighton** in 2025 and cannot wait to see your children's talents on show. Do not hesitate to contact Ms A <u>nantoniadis@kns.ac.nz</u> or Mrs Gardener Ward <u>pgardener@kns.ac.nz</u> if you have any queries, or check out our **2022 Showquest** piece on this link https://rb.gy/w6hxz2

Ngaa mihi nui, Hei kōnā mai ra, na

Nicole Antoniadis
Show Co-Director
Kaiako A5/Arts Coordinator
nantoniadis@kns.ac.nz

Pauline Gardener Ward Showquest Co-Director Kaiako A2 pgardener@kns.ac.nz